
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Schools must use the funding to make additional and sustainable improvements to 
the quality of PE and sport they offer. This means that you should use the Primary PE 

and Sport Premium to: 
 

• develop or add to the PE and sport activities that your school already offers 
• build capacity and capability within the school to ensure that improvements made now will benefit pupils joining the school in future years 

 

Please visit gov.uk for the revised DfE guidance including the 5 key indicators across which schools should demonstrate an improvement. This document 
will help you to review your provision and to report your spend. DfE encourages schools to use this template as an effective way of meeting the reporting 
requirements of the Primary PE and Sport Premium. 

 

We recommend you start by reflecting on the impact of 
current provision and reviewing the previous spend. 
Under the Ofsted Schools Inspection Framework, inspectors 
will assess how effectively leaders use 
the Primary PE and Sport Premium and measure 
its impact on outcomes for pupils, and how 
effectively governors hold them to account 
for this.  

 
Schools are required to publish 
details of how they spend this 
funding as well as on the 
impact it has on pupils’ PE 
and sport participation 
and attainment. 
We recommend 
regularly updating 
the table and 
publishing it on your website as evidence 
of your ongoing review into how you are using the money 
to secure maximum, sustainable impact. To see an example of how to 

complete the table please click HERE. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-inspection-handbook-from-september-2015
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/governance-handbook
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/what-maintained-schools-must-publish-online#pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/what-maintained-schools-must-publish-online#pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools
http://www.afpe.org.uk/physical-education/wp-content/uploads/Template-Exemplification.pdf
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Key achievements to date: Areas for further improvement and baseline evidence of need: 

During the school year 2016-2017, 65% of our £8890 funding was spent on 
Premier Sports. This company taught curriculum lessons enabling staff to 
benefit from CPD, as well as running active lunch clubs and providing after 
school clubs. The children were surveyed in summer 2016 as to what clubs 
they would like to attend, as Premier Sport were able to offer a variety of 
clubs over the 6 terms: gymnastics for KS1 and KS2, handball, hockey, cricket 
and KS1 multi-skills were selected.  
 
Other extra-curricular clubs were run by school staff: Girls football, Years 2&3 
football, rounders, athletics and netball. Another outside provider, Soccer 
Elite, coached weekly football sessions throughout the year for children in 
Years 4, 5 and 6, accounting for a further 22% of our budget. Dance is also a 
weekly club run by an outside provider throughout the year, funded by 
parents; there is a waiting list. 57% of the school as a whole attended a club 
for at least a term. 35% of children in FS&KS1 attended at least one club; 81% 
of KS2 attended at least one club.  
 
We feel there is a range and variety of sporting activities and opportunities in 
both the curriculum and beyond. Our curriculum and staff CPD was further 
enhanced through charity foundations Chance to Shine, who provided KS1 
Cricket Coaching for both our KS1 classes, and the Charlton Athletic 
Community project, who worked with Years 5&6 in sports and fitness as well 
as classroom-based healthy living sessions. 
 
Using our sports funding, we were able to purchase a Quicksticks Hockey class 
pack and lesson resources. This was based on the enthusiasm shown by the 
children towards hockey last year and we wished to upgrade and replace our 
old plastic equipment. Our PE subject leader adjusted our school LTP to 
include the teaching of hockey to years 3, 5 and 6 to utilize this new 

 Curriculum – investigate new schemes of work that are available with 
built in assessment to further improve the continuity throughout the 
school. (Key Indicator 3) 

 What new activities and sports can we introduce this year?  

 How can we achieve the extra 30 minutes of activity daily across our 
school? How can we make playtime more active? Can we set up a ‘Sports 
Crew’ and utilize them in this?  

 How can we support the Year 6 children who don’t meet the 3 National 
Curriculum requirements for swimming?  

 How do we approach children without PE kits, or unsuitable kit? Both in 
curriculum PE and extra-curricular activities. 

 Continue to attend further competitions, extending the opportunity for 
more children if possible, and the younger age groups should chances 
become available.  

 Attend hockey tournament (March 2018) after purchasing of equipment 
last year, and utilizing in lessons and after school club. 

 Offer the children further opportunities during a Whole School Experience 
‘Sport and Healthy Living Week. 

 Survey of staff confidence in different areas of PE, leading to CPD, 
depending on need 

 
 
 

Support for review and reflection - considering the 5 key indicators from DfE, what development needs are a priority for your setting and your 
students now and why? Use the space below to reflect on previous spend, identify current need and priorities for the future. 
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equipment. Although we were unable to enter a tournament this year, due to 
a clash of dates, the children have remained very keen on this sport, with a 
large number attending initial trials to gauge interest. We hope to enter the 
tournament in 2017-2018.  
 
To raise the profile of PE, school sport and healthy activity, our third Whole 
School Experience Week was dedicated to this topic, including our annual 
sports days. 5% of our Sports Funding was spent on broadening students’ 
experiences through different workshops. All children attended a Kidzfit 
workshop, which promoted a healthy, active lifestyle to the children and 
inspiring them through engaging cross-curricular experiences. The workshop 
leader, Carl, was enigmatic and entertaining, providing the children with 
educationally sound and age-appropriate challenges, activities and questions. 
We also enabled pupils to try a new sport through American Flag Football. For 
KS1, they participated in ‘Touchdown Time’, an American Football themed 
Multi-skills sessions, whereas in KS2, children progressed through a range of 
skills that would be needed in a game of Flag Football. Pupils were provided 
with opportunities to be active through both workshops, and enjoyed 
participating in them. 
 
For the first time, children from across all age groups (Years 1-6), were 
involved in inter-school competitive sport against other schools, where we 
relied on parents for help with transport to and from fixtures and 
competitions. KS1 finished 5th in the Infant Agility competition; pupils from 
years 3&4 took part in a Sportshall Athletics tournament; we entered two 
teams into the Years 5&6 Basketball tournament; we fielded teams in both the 
boys and girls football tournaments in October; we participated in the mixed 
U11s National League Cup at Maidstone United’s ground; we hosted a mini 
football tournament which Northborough and Archbishop Courtenay 
attended, with our Senacre team winning both their matches. Children in all 
classes (excluding EYFS) participated in different disciplines of Sportshall 
Athletics, enabling us to participate in intra-school competitions, as well as 
inter-school competitions through a virtual league. 
 
In the summer of 2017, we were pleased to be awarded the Silver Games 
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Mark in recognition of what we have achieved this year. 

 
 

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety Please complete all of the below*: 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance 
of at least 25 metres? 

87% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front 
crawl, backstroke and breaststroke]? 

73% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in different water-based 
situations? 

67% 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to provide additional provision for swimming 
but this must be for activity over and above the national curriculum requirements. Have you used it in this 
way? 

Yes 

 

*Schools may wish to provide this information in April, just before the publication deadline. 
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Academic Year: 2017/18 Total fund allocated: £16,180 Date Updated: July 2018  

Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that 
primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school 

Percentage of total 
allocation: 

7% 

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and 
suggested next steps: 

- Encouraging healthy, active, 
sustainable travel to school 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Hands up survey of our Years 1 
& 2 children indicated 51 had 
scooters at home, with only 12 
of them ever having scooted to 
school.  

- Scooter training for KS1 children 
by for2feet . 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

£449.00 (3%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Training took place on 29th 
November 2017, for children in 
Years 1&2. This involved 
assessing and developing the 
children’s handling skills and 
competence before heading out 
of the school grounds to put their 
newly acquired road safety 
scooter skills to the test. 77% of 
the children from Key Stage 1 
chose to take up the training (24 
in Year 1 and 21 in Year 2). The 
percentage of children who have 
since used their scooters to 
travel to school has more than 
doubled, from 20% to 47%. 
Looking at our vulnerable groups, 
78% of our Pupil Premium 
children from across both of 
these classes participated, 73% 
SEN, 100% Eal and 89% Ethnic 
Minority.  
 

We hope to encourage 
parents and children to 
embed physical activity into 
their daily routine, by 
actively and safely 
travelling to school. Mrs 
Knight and Miss Whitlock 
were also present at the 
training, to enable them to 
deliver the training in the 
future. There is also the 
potential for us to use 
these skills and the 
children’s enthusiasm as 
part of an extra-curricular 
club in the summer. We 
also need to purchase hi-viz 
jackets for this. 
 
 
 
 
 

 Action Plan and Budget Tracking 
Capture your intended annual spend against the 5 key indicators. Clarify the success criteria and 
evidence of impact that you intend to measure to evaluate for students today and for the future. 
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- KS1 Scooter Club, building on 
from training (November 2017) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- encouraging physical activity 

through a fun fitness session as 
part of our Whole School 
Experience Sports Week (June 
2018) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Improvement of playground 

markings and activities (Project 
Sailus club). 

- Club letter sent out 
- purchase of hi-viz jackets (10 

children, 2 adults) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- research and make contact with 

companies who can come in 
during our sports week and run 
sessions for all classes 

- book session in 
- create timetable for the day and 

communicate with our staff and 
their company 

 
 
 
 
 
 
- liaise with Project Sailus 

councilor  for when the club will 
take place 

- invite pupil premium children 

£22.72 (>1%) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

£700 (4%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£6000 

10 chn attended the club with 
Mrs Knight in Term 5. These 
children scooted to and from 
school each club day and 
developed their skills further 
through games, relays and other 
activities. Playground markings 
were utilized, with skills learned 
in the autumn being refreshed, 
improved upon and put into 
practice with the children 
scooting to and from school 
more frequently. All children 
developed a noticeable increase 
in confidence from the start of 
the initial training to the end of 
the club. 
 
Primary Fitness Ltd spent the day 
with us, each class having a 
timetabled slot. The children 
took part in 8 different activities 
on the inflatable obstacle course 
and had the opportunity to aim 
for a PB. They stayed to enable 
our afterschool athletics club to 
participate in additional turns. 
The children enjoyed the 
energetic activity, with three 
children (years 1, 3 and 5) making 
it onto their all-time leaderboard.  
 
- All children across the school 

actively engaged in physical 
activity on the playground 

- Additionally, invited Pupil 

Continue to encourage 
sustainable travel to and 
from school across the 
school.  
Consider how we will cover 
scooter training during the 
2018-2019 academic year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In each class, two children 
were rewarded for their 
participation with medals 
for notable achievement, 
with all others being given 
certificated to celebrate 
their achievements. By 
celebrating children 
overcoming fears and trying 
their best, as well as 
success, this improves their 
well-being and may lead to 
more of a willingness to try 
new activities.   
- Durability and long-

lasting designs ensure 
the playground is usable 
and fun for many years 
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along to the club 
- children involved in designing 

and selecting playground 
improvements 

- companies researched as to who 
can carry out our requirements  

- work booked in and carried out 

Premium children engaged in 
school life, having ownership 
and pride in the school 
environment; peer 
interactions supported and 
encouraged in unstructured 
situations. 

to come. 
- Children involved in the 

design process are put 
in position of ‘expert’ 
amongst their peers, 
leading to a boost in 
their self-esteem. 

Key indicator 2: The profile of PE and sport being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement Percentage of total 
allocation: 

2.2% 

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and 
suggested next steps: 

- Develop leadership skills in our 
children during PE lessons and as 
part of after school clubs. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Cross-curricular Indian dance 

workshop for the whole school in 
term 2, linking to cross-curricular 
RE work on Diwali and 

- Purchase of ‘Squistles’ (squeezy 
whistles) 

- Plan time into the last lesson of 
a unit of work to include an 
intra-class tournament, enabling 
children to take on roles of 
responsibility, including referee 
or umpire, team manager, time 
keeper. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Research companies that offer 
dance workshops in Kent. 

- Book a date for the workshops 
to take place. 

£27.96 (>1%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£325.00 (2%) 
 
 
 

4 ‘Squistles’ have been 
purchased at £6.99 each. This has 
enabled several children to act as 
referee/umpires during PE 
lessons and extra-curricular clubs 
and makes sharing whistles more 
hygienic. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Several companies contacted, 
with Dance Days being able to 
fulfil our request. Darren spent a 
day at the school (14.11.17) 

More children will be given 
the chance to use these 
whistles throughout the 
year, increasing their 
confidence and skills. 
More time needs to be 
added into lessons to 
develop children’s 
leadership skills further, 
prior to the final unit 
lesson. Children from years 
4-6 used these squistles 
during our Mini World Cup 
as part of our Whole School 
Experience Sports Week, to 
referee the matches. 
Children were very keen to 
be involved. 
 
Year 6, notably, wanted to 
experience more Bollywood 
dancing in the future, so 
Mrs Knight has adjusted 
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celebrations (mainly in EYFS and 
KS1). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- New playground equipment 

purchased engaging children at 
playtimes through project Sailus 
club 

 

 
- Contact with Dance Days about 

timetable for the day, ensure 
hall available for this purpose. 

- Share experiences and link with 
work in class. 

 
 
 
 
 
- liaise with Project Sailus 

councilor  for when the club will 
take place 

- invite pupil premium children 
along to the club 

- children involved in surveying 
class as to favourite playground 
equipment 

- research playground equipment 
and select, keeping to the 
budget 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£120 (£20 per 
class) 
 

running Indian dance workshops. 
KS2 learned dances using a 
Bollywood style, with KS1 and 
EYFS engaging in more traditional 
Indian movements. This was a 
style of dance that we, as staff, 
felt less confident to offer 
ourselves, although feel inspired 
from our learning, along with the 
children. 
 
- Invited Pupil Premium 

children engaged in school 
life, having ownership over 
selecting class equipment; 
peer interactions supported 
and encouraged in 
unstructured situations.  

 

their LTP to include some 
Bollywood dancing in Term 
5 and will be developing a 
scheme of work inspired by 
the workshops. 
 
 
 
 
- Children who were 

involved in the selection 
process, have their self-
esteem boosted, seeing 
other playing with the 
chosen equipment. 

 

 

Key indicator 3: Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport Percentage of total allocation: 

11% 
School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

- Member(s) of staff to attend 
training sessions throughout the 
year run by PASS Ltd. 
 
 
 
 

- Book a place on the 6 training 
sessions for staff CPD. 

- Attend sessions throughout the 
year. 

- Staff feedback at staff 
meetings. 

- Staff putting new practices into 

£350.00 (2%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Knight attended training 
sessions covering OAA, dance and 
gymnastics, where key skills, use 
of apparatus and equipment, and 
safety concerns were covered. 
Ideas have already been used in 
lessons. Ideas have been shared in 

A staff meeting is required to 
share further ideas with 
practical involvement. Staff are 
able to approach Mrs Knight 
for advice and suggestions as 
needed, observing her 
teaching as necessary.  
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- Attendance at the Kent and 
Medway PE Conference by Mrs 
Knight, PE Lead (January 2018) 

 
 
 
 
- Sainsburys’ Active Kids For All 

Inclusive PE training course 
(January 2018) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Specific EYFS PE training (April 

2018) for Miss Heard 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

use. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Book a place on the conference 
- Attend the conference, make 

notes, network, increase 
knowledge and awareness of 
further opportunities available 
to our school. 

 
- Mrs Knight and Mr Wood 

booked on the FREE training 
course. 

- Supply teacher required (Y3) 
- Attendance at course, make 

notes. 
- Share with staff upon return 

and utilized in lessons 
 
 
- EYFS teacher offered the 

chance to attend a course in 
preparation for September: 
High Quality Physical 
Development at EYFS 

- A place booked on the course 
- Attendance at course, make 

notes. 
- Share with staff, as necessary, 

upon return and ideas utilized 
in lessons 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£50.00 (>1%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£120 (1%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£30 (>1%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

staff meetings.  
 
Making Effective Use of Sports 
Premium was attended, with 
some ideas being shared, 
including engaging the least 
active. 
 
Ideas and contacts made, 
including new sports ideas, PESS 
Level 5/6 course, ideas for our 
sporty whole school experience 
week, family yoga contacts and 
the introduction to this form. 
 
Some elements of the training 
were useful for inclusivity in the 
teaching of PE. Various ideas were 
generated through the ‘STEP’ 
process. Shared with staff, 
including undertaking of a task – 
how can you adapt an activities 
using ‘STEP’. 
 
 
Course attended, with teacher 
gaining some workable ideas 
which can be used in cross-
curricular lessons and will impact 
on working practices through 
implementation. A greater 
understanding of progression in 
physical development gained, and 
what high quality should look like. 
 
 

 
 
Ideas need further research as 
to being a useful way to spend 
the Sports Funding. 
 
 
Follow up on emails sent, and 
other contacts made. 
Investigate schemes of work. 
 
 
 
 
Further whole staff training on 
the ‘STEP’ process would be 
beneficial, as staff were not 
familiar with this. Observations 
with necessary follow-ups to 
be carried out, which could 
include observing NK or FW, or 
team teaching.  
 
 
Ideas planned into topics for 
physical development. With 
the children gaining high 
quality input in physical 
development at the start of 
their school careers, this 
should benefit school PESSPA 
in the future, as well as the 
children, though their 
childhood and into adult life.  
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- Mrs Knight to undertake the Level 
5/6 PESSPA (PE specialism) 
training course 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Purchase a progressive whole 

school Scheme of Work for PE, to 
include assessment/tracking. 

 

- Book the course 
- Dates in the diary, with cover 

as needed. 
- Attendance at course, notes 

and tasks undertaken. 
- Disseminate ideas amongst 

through staff meetings; liaise 
with SLT for practical sessions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- investigate Scheme of Work, 

both recommended by word of 
mouth and on-line research 

- create a short-list to share with 
staff 

£1200 (7%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£1000 
 

 
First two sessions to be attended 
by the end of the school year 
(April and July), with a further 4 
sessions during the next academic 
year. Ideas trialed by NK in class, 
before sharing and feeding back to 
staff. Increased confidence for 
subject leader, up-skill to enable 
to share with staff, subsequently 
increasing their knowledge and 
confidence. SL knowledge to 
include recent subject 
developments and develop action 
plan. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The children will follow a 
progressive, challenging PE 
curriculum that supports staff 
through planning and assessment, 
providing consistency across the 
school. 
 

Tasks to be undertaken 
throughout the course which 
will lead to an up-skilled 
subject leader and more 
confident staff when teaching 
PE, leading to a sustainable 
primary PE curriculum 
including PESSPA, in line with 
the 2014 National Curriculum 
and the Health Agenda. 
Children to make good or 
better progress. Time in staff 
meeting to disseminate 
information to staff, with PE 
staff meetings as needed. 
Whole school planning and 
units of work to be developed. 
Liaise with SLT so SL can 
observe other members of 
staff and SL observed by 
SL/others as needed. 
 
Funding may not be needed to 
purchase a Scheme of Work, 
due to the enrollment of NK in 
the PESSPA course which 
involves developing units of 
work. 

Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils Percentage of total allocation: 

24% 

School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 
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- Continue to fund quality football 
coaching from Soccer Elite, 
outside provider, for all children in 
Years 4, 5 and 6, whatever their 
skill level and ability, including 
those who may not otherwise be 
able to access extra-curricular 
sport. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Book Soccer Elite in to attend 
for each term. 

- Letters sent at the start of each 
term for children to select 
clubs. 

- Monitor children who attend, 
particularly Pupil Premium 
children. 

- Identify Pupil Premium 
children who don’t attend any 
extra-curricular clubs and 
encourage to sign up for Soccer 
Elite if they are interested in 
football. 

- Observations of and 
discussions with coach to 
ensure high quality coaching. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Terms 1&2: 
£950.00 (6%) 
 
Terms 3&4: 
£950.00 (6%) 
 
Terms 5&6: 
£950.00 (6%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Soccer Elite coach attends on a 
weekly basis, providing regular, 
structured football sessions to 
support the development of 
fitness, enjoyment and football 
skills. Term 1 saw 20 children 
attend, 30% Pupil Premium, 20% 
SEN, 5% EAL and ethnic minority. 
Term 2 also had 20 children 
attending, with 20% being Pupil 
Premium, 10% SEN, 10% EAL and 
20% ethnic minority. 12 children 
attended both terms, with some 
changing to staff-led clubs. By the 
end of term 2, 53% of the children 
from Years 5&6 who attended 
Soccer Elite, had participated in a 
competitive football tournament 
(of these, 44% were Pupil 
Premium children).  29% had 
participated in another 
competitive sporting event 
(Basketball, 40% being Pupil 
Premium). 
Term 3: 15 children, 27% Pupil 
Premium, 22% SEN, 7% ethnic 
minority.  
Term 4: 19 children, 47% Pupil 
Premium, 21% SEN, 5% ethnic 
minority.  
Term 5: 20 children, 25% Pupil 
Premium, 10% SEN, 15% ethnic 
minority.  
Term 6: 16 children, 19% Pupil 
Premium, 13% SEN, 6% ethnic 
minority.  

Continue to monitor which of 
these children have attended 
football matches and 
tournaments, leading to an 
increase in competitive 
participation. 
We will also monitor the 
coaches to ensure the sessions 
they provide are of a high 
quality, and of benefit to our 
children, whilst they continue 
to develop their skills and 
enjoyment of the game. We 
are going to work with Soccer 
Elite to provide signposts for 
further coaching and/or clubs 
the children can attend outside 
of school, to further develop 
their love and engagement in 
competitive sport. 
By the end of term 6, 71% of 
the children who attended 
Soccer Elite participated in 
competitive sport, 
representing the school. 60% 
of the children played in 
football matches, 31% played 
in other sporting tournaments. 
20% of the children who 
attended Soccer Elite this year 
SEN, 31% Pupil Premium, 11% 
ethnic minority and 6% EAL. 
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- Enable KS1 to participate in 

athletic activities using age and 
size appropriate equipment, as 
well as developing their 
fundamental movement skills of 
ability, balance and coordination. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
- After the success of a previous 

dance workshop, invite Dance 
Days back to broaden the range of 
dance experience across the 
school, utilizing Sports Day as a 
vehicle to increase multicultural 
links. 

 
 

 
 
- Purchase Infant Agility Kit (16 

mat set), enough for a class to 
use. 

- Timetable the use of 
equipment into PE sessions, 
possibly in correlation with KS2 
Sportshall Athletics (1 activity 
per term). 

 
 
 
 
 
- Select a date in advance of 

school sports week for the 
workshop to take place and 
book in. 

- Liaise with Dance Days and 
staff as to which countries we 
would like to experience. 

- After the workshops have 
taken place, decide how we 
will use these in our 
multicultural sports day. 

 
£771.18 (5%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£325.00 (2%) 
 

 
These arrived at the start of term 
4. Plan for their use in term 5. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Children from across the school 
took part in dance workshops in 
their sports day teams, so mixed 
groups from across the school. 
Pupils and staff learnt different 
styles of dance which we were not 
able to facilitate otherwise. We 
were also supplied with props for 
several of the dances, which 
improved the overall experience.  

 
We hope this will enable us to 
prepare for future ‘Infant 
Agility’ competitions against 
other schools, targeting 2018-
2019, as well as giving them 
opportunities to take part in 
intra-school competition and 
try and improve on their own 
Personal Best scores. Units of 
work to be developed for FS 
and KS1, using the equipment. 
 
We have developed a good 
rapport with Darren from 
Dance Days, and would 
recommend him to others, or 
use him in the future. The 
children’s dances were shown 
to the whole school, 
strengthening our 
multicultural links as part of 
our School Games Day (Sports 
Days), and encouraging 
performance and evaluation 
skills which can be transferred 
to other curriculum areas. 

Key indicator 5: Increased participation in competitive sport Percentage of total allocation: 

6% 
School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 
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- All children to take part in a 
variety of activities provided by 
the involvement in Sportshall 
Athletics, leading to intra-school 
competition and inter-school 
competition through a virtual 
league. 
 

 
 

 
- Increase the number of Pupil 

Premium children who participate 
in competitive sport from 27%. 
During the last academic year, 6% 
of children who attended the 
Infant Agility competition were 
Pupil Premium children. 33% of 
children who attended the Years 
3&4 Sportshall Athletics 
competition were Pupil Premium 
children; 10% of children who 
attended the Y5&6 Basketball 
tournament were Pupil Premium 
children. 33% of children who 
attended Y5&6 football 
tournaments were Pupil Premium 
children. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Purchase of Sportshall athletics 
equipment 

- Assign one athletic discipline to 
the first PE lesson of a term, to 
enable us to complete the 
pentathlon award in lessons, as 
well as strive for Personal 
Bests. 
 
 

 
- Look at the barriers to 

attendance in competitive 
sport for various groups. 

- Purchase of spare football kit 
items (shin pads, goalie gloves) 
to enable all children the 
chance to safely access regular 
physical activity through extra-
curricular football clubs and 
then the possibility of selection 
for school teams. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

£707.80 (4%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£18.97 (>1% ) 
£26.96 (>1%)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Sportshall equipment arrived 
for the start of Term 4, with the 
children using the 1kg ball for our 
‘Chest Push’ activity. Children in 
both KS1&2 participated in intra-
school competition, with KS2 
classes developing their 
leadership, communication and 
cooperation skills. 
 
 
Three pairs of shin pads and 2 
pairs of goalie gloves were 
purchased to enable children who 
may not have access to them to 
participate safely, for both 
training, clubs and competitions. 
By the end of term 2, pupils from 
Years 5&6 have attended: boys 
football tournament, girls football 
tournament and two basketball 
tournaments. During the football 
tournaments, the children 
demonstrated determination and 
enthusiasm and battled well 
throughout the competitions. 50% 
of the boys who took part are 
Pupil Premium children, 30% SEN, 
10% ethnic minority and 10% EAL. 
30% of the girls who took part are 
Pupil Premium children, 20% SEN, 
30% ethnic minority and 30% EAL. 
We came second in our local area 
basketball tournament therefore 
progressing on to the Maidstone 
competition where we came 3rd. 

Overtime, we hope to build up 
to attempting the decathlon 
awards, trying out new 
disciplines with the correct 
equipment. The use of this 
equipment could also lead to 
preparation for and 
participation in the Kent 
School Games local level 2 
competitions. 
 
We need to purchase several 
more pairs of shin pads in each 
size, as we now know which 
are most suitable for our 
children.  
Continue to monitor selection 
for competitive sport across 
the Key Stages. 
Attend other sporting events, 
allowing more children 
opportunities, perhaps hosting 
events should the need arise. 
 
In Terms 3 – 6, children from 
across the school took part in 
football, hockey and cricket 
tournaments. Across 3 
tournaments in KS1, 36% of 
the children were SEN, 36% 
Pupil Premium, 18% EAL and 
18% Ethnic Minority. Across 3 
tournaments in Lower KS2, 9% 
of the children were SEN, 18% 
Pupil Premium, 9% EAL and 
23% Ethnic Minority. Across 6 
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- Dedicated Sports First Aid Kit to 

be purchased for use at 
tournaments away from school. 

 
 
 
 
- Coach hire to transport a group of 

children to a summer Football 
Tournament at the Gallagher 
Stadium 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
- Research the options available 

and purchase a sport suitable 
first aid kit in a back for easy 
transportation off site 

 
 
 
- Book coach once tournament 

details have been confirmed 
- team selection 
- attendance at tournament 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£35.99 (>1%) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
£245 (2%) 
 

The children were fantastic 
representatives of our school and 
did themselves proud. In the first 
Basketball tournament, we took 
six children, of whom 50% were 
Pupil Premium children, 17% SEN, 
33% from an ethnic minority 
group and 17% with EAL. In the 
second tournament, we took 
seven children, with 43% being 
Pupil Premium children, 14% SEN, 
57% from an ethnic minority 
group and 14% with EAL. 
 
Dedicated Sports First Aid kit 
arrived and labeled for use on 
school sporting events. Ensures 
we have one available for 
immediate use should the 
necessity arrive. 
 
The children had an incredible day 
at a proper football stadium, 
playing on a professional pitch. 
They represented themselves and 
the school incredibly well, showing 
dedication and passion for the 
game and their team. 29% of the 
children were SEN, 29% Pupil 
Premium, and 14% were EAL and 
Ethnic minority. 

tournaments in Upper KS2, 
11% of the children were SEN, 
40% Pupil Premium, 18% EAL 
and 20% Ethnic Minority. 
 
Over the course of the year, 
17% of the children who 
attended a tournament were 
SEN, 16% EAL and 25% Ethnic 
Minority. 37% of children who 
attended sporting events were 
Pupil Premium children, an 
increase of 10%. 
 
Contents will need replacing 
and checking for use by dates 
regularly.  
 
 
 
 
The children selected were all 
in years 4&5 and are the 
beginning to create the 
foundations for teams for the 
next academic year. 

Other indicator identified by the school: Additional Swimming Percentage of total allocation: 
?% 
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- For the children currently in year 
6 who haven’t previously achieved 
25m, (years 2 – 5) to have further 
swimming tuition in term 6 

- Identify children from 
swimming records who haven’t 
achieved 25m. 

- Offer the additional swimming 
lessons for the final term 

 The four children who were 
offered the chance for additional 
swimming did not take up the 
opportunity, meaning 26/30 in the 
cohort achieved the distance of 
25m. Two of these children are 
Pupil Premium children, the other 
two are SEN children. 

We are going to look at the 
structure of our school 
swimming for September.  

 

 


